



GRETTON PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of Gretton Parish Council held on 

Thursday 10th March 2016 in Gretton Village Hall 

PRESENT Councillors John Hurley (Chairman), Peter Marriott, Pat Andrews, G Hanson and F Wood
IN ATTENDANCE Katherine Noble (Clerk and RFO), Borough Councillor J Day and 11 members of the public.
1) Apologies for absence – Borough Councillors R Allen, J Mason and County Councillor R Wilson.
2) Declarations of Interest – None.
3) Minutes – RESOLVED:  The Minutes of the Meeting held on 14th January were approved and signed.  RECORD OF VOTING:  All in favour.
4) Matters arising from the Minutes

a. Review outstanding issues;

· J Hurley sent a letter to Gloucestershire County Council objecting to the proposed reduction in school transport.  The proposal has now been withdrawn.
· P Andrews has contacted Highways regarding the leaking manhole cover by the railway bridge and this has been added to Ameys work schedule.

5) Tewkesbury Borough and Gloucestershire County Council Update

Cllr Day began by saying the Borough Council has concerns regarding the proposal for Cotswold District Council to become a unitary authority with West Oxfordshire and there could be implications for the other Councils in Gloucestershire. 
Dog fouling is an increased problem in the Borough and the working group is being reconfigured to look at this.

A working group has been set up to review the consultation results regarding public participation at Planning Committee meetings.  The Parish Council has responded to the consultation in favour of the continuation of public participation.
6) Review of Action Plan
The majority of items have now been dealt with and the outstanding items will be rolled forward onto a new Action Plan.  P Marriott was thanked for all his work.
7) Broadband
Fastershire have confirmed that cabinet E6 has been upgraded but further works are required and should be ready in the spring.  The Alderton exchange is scheduled to be ready by the end of the year.  Anyone who is unable to get 2mb per second using a land line will be able to use a satellite, however there will be on-costs association with this.
8) Highway Matters

a. Flooding/drainage – It was possible that some properties flooded recently in Gretton Fields.  P Andrews is chasing up Highways with regard to drainage issues, which is a complex issue in the village.  Residents were urged to report any issues directly to Highways as well as informing the Parish Council.  P Andrews reminded residents that he has a stock of empty sandbags if they are needed.

7/15-16/21

9) Planning
Planning applications for consideration
16/00202/FUL - Revised gated access and boundary fence at Lynch Lane Farm, Greenway Lane. RESOLVED:  No objection.  RECORD OF VOTING:  All in favour.
16/00206/TCA – 5 x Leylandii trees to be felled at Greenway House, Greenway Lane.  RESOLVED:  No objection.  RECORD OF VOTING:  All in favour.

It was agreed to discuss a further application which had been received after the agenda had been published, due to the deadline for the response.

16/00262/TCA – Removal of 2 x conifers from the front garden at The Gables, Winchcombe Road.  RESOLVED:  No objection.  RECORD OF VOTING:  All in favour.
Approval granted by Tewkesbury Borough Council
15/01356/FUL – Erection of two storey rear extension and alterations to existing dwelling to include new porch on front elevation, installation of new rooflights and windows and application of thorough coloured render finish (revised scheme) at Westerham, Gretton Road.

Application under Appeal
15/00841/FUL – Residential development for the erection of 23 no. dwellings (including 9 affordable units) and associated landscaping, a new access, public open space and associated works at land rear of Church Row.
J Hurley confirmed that the Parish Council had met with Spitfire Homes to discuss the appeal and a potential alternative scheme was suggested.  The Council asked for the proposal to be sent to the Council so the village could be consulted, this information is yet to be received.  P Andrews and P Marriott were thanked for preparing a questionnaire in anticipation.  The Council will update residents when further information is received. 
Planning Enforcement
Alleged unauthorised decking and breach of condition at The Forge, Winchcombe Road

Non compliance with condition at Manor Farmhouse, Gretton Road

Alleged unauthorised fencing/gates at The Barn, Gretton Farm, Winchcombe Road

Planning Site meeting – Orchard Lodge, Gretton Road – The Council did not object to the application, so attendance at the site meeting was not necessary.

10) Financial Matters 
a. Budget Update – A budget report was circulated.  No concerns were raised.  


The account balance as at 29th January 2016 was £8,679.82
b. Payments to be agreed
RESOLVED:  the following payment was authorised;


P Marriott


£8.02

Cheque 494

Defibrillator sign

HMRC



£97.20

Cheque 495

Q4 PAYE payment

GVA



£20.00

Cheque 496

Hall bookings
11) Information and Correspondence
a. Village clean up – The Clerk explained that there was no equipment available from the Borough Council for the proposed clean up date.  RESOLVED:  The village clean up is postponed until the end of April.  RECORD OF VOTING:  All in favour.
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b. Tewkesbury Borough Council 0 Local Government Boundary Commission presentation – J Hurley agreed to attend and report back to Council.
The date of the Annual General Meeting is Thursday 12th May 2016 at 7.00pm.

The meeting closed at 7.55pm.
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